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Kidsmatter: Harmony Day  

Harmony Day is held each year on 21 March. It³s a day to celebrate our cultural diversity. It³s 

about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone.  

The message of Harmony Day is everyone belongs ! 

 

As part of our Kidsmatter program and to support Harmony Day, our students this week worked 

with their buddy class on a variety of activities that aimed to recognise diversity in our school 

community. Posters that depicted similarities and differences between cultures were made and 

displayed in classrooms. At Parkhill, we are proud to say that we have 21 different cultures in 

our school community each one of them unique and vital to our community. Parkhill is a won-

derful example of how we can all live together in harmony!  

 

Foundation students go fulltime in Term 2:  

Our Foundation students, commencing in Term 2, will attend school full time.  

 

Student Free days: Monday 11 and Tuesday 12 April  

A reminder that the first 2 days of Term 2 will be student free days. On Monday 11 and Tuesday 

12 April staff will be attending a 2 day workshop which will launch the International Baccalaure-

ate · Primary Years Program at Parkhill. This is an exciting time for our school and I look forward 

to informing our community of our progress over the coming years. Ms Brady, our PYP coordi-

nator, will be holding further information sessions throughout the year, so please keep an eye 

out for dates, alternatively please feel free to make a time with either myself or Ms Brady at any 

time to answer any queries you may have.  

Osh Club is looking for enrolments on these days and will go ahead if there are enough num-

bers.  

Staffing:  

In Term 2, Mrs Moorhouse will be reducing her teaching days to 4 days due to family commit-

ments. In wishing her well at this time, I am pleased to welcome back to Parkhill Mrs Carlie 

Eriksen who will be returning from Family Leave. Mrs Eriksen is well known to Parkhill families 

who have had siblings move through the school in past years. Mrs Eriksen is a very experienced 

and well respected member of staff and I know that our 4M students will benefit greatly from 

Mrs Eriksen's experience. Mrs Eriksen will work in 4M on Fridays for the remainder of the year.  

 

Reading together is still important after children start school  

I recently came across a great article that I wanted to share with you all that reinforces the im-

portance of reading with your children on a daily basis.  

Parents who stop reading to their children once they reach primary school are missing out on 

an emotionally rich time and could also miss out on the benefits of reading aloud in old age, a 



literacy expert has said.  

 

Comments from Professor Bridie Raban, at the University of Melbourne's Graduate School of 

Education, come as a Galaxy poll of 1200 Australian parents found that just 23 per cent of par-

ents read to their child every day. The poll found that 40 per cent of parents of toddlers and 

pre -schoolers read every day to their child, but this dropped to 24 per cent by the early prima-

ry school years. Just four per cent read daily to their child by the time they were aged 9 to 12 

years.  

 

Parents blamed making dinner and doing housework (19 per cent), work (12 per cent) and 

tiredness (12 per cent) for skipping the nightly read with their child.  

"When children come home from school the pressure is on to get things done," Professor Ra-

ban said. "But reading is different. It isn't like you read a bedtime story across the room. It is 

done in close proximity and reading a book to a child is an emotional arena · it is very in-

tense," she said. "Children grow up quickly and when they leave home it is done. Reading a 

book together extends that period of closeness well beyond the preschool years," she said.  

 

The parents surveyed were worried about reading. Half believed reading was the most im-

portant skill for a child to learn. Nearly one -third of the parents surveyed felt guilty or a sense 

they had let their child down when they did not read to them.  

Up to 83 per cent wanted their child to read more and one in five believed their child was 

reading less than they did at the same age.  

 

Professor Raban said some parents believed that when a child went to school they no longer 

needed to read aloud to their child but she said reading aloud in old age was found to help 

with diseases like Alzheimer's disease. "Reading is not like learning to kick a football or swing a 

golf club, it is a life -long experience," she said.  

 

Nine out of 10 parents encouraged their children to read. One in 10 said they bribed their chil-

dren to read with lollies and money but the most common incentive was giving children books 

as gifts (64 per cent). Professor Raban said bribery was all right as it was part of how children 

learned to negotiate. She said the trick was to make reading together a treat rather than puni-

tive. "That's how families are. If it isn't books it will be something else," she said.  

 

Theresa Collignon, general manager of the Smith Family in NSW and the ACT, said literacy foun-

dations were built in the primary and early secondary school years.  

´Research identifies a clear link between the development of good literacy and numeracy skills 

at an early age and higher levels of educational achievement, employability, higher earnings 

and social participation later in life,µ she said. 

Despite the bells and whistles of digital books, 86 per cent of Australian children preferred a 

traditional book.  

Reading tips  

Make reading part of the daily routine. Make a bedtime story something to look forward   

to.  

Read regularly yourself.  

Join a local library.  

Read books on different topics and find themes that interest your kids.  



Play word and word association games.  

Talk with your child: it builds communication skills, vocabulary and increases confidence.  

The article was written by Deborah Gough and published in the Sydney Morning Herald on Au-

gust 27
th

, 2013.  

 

Read more: http://www.smh.com.au/national/reading -together -still -important -after -children -

start -school -expert -says-20130827 -2sntd.html#ixzz42GKTODYk  

 

Last day of Term 1: Casual Clothes Day Thursday 24 March  

 

Thursday 24 March is the last day of term and the timetable for the day will be slightly differ-

ent.  

 

 

 

Regards,  

 

Rod McKinlay  

Principal  

9am · 1.00pm  Normal timetable  

1.50 · 2.20pm  Whole school assembly  

(including announcement of Easter raffle winners)  

2.30pm  Students dismissed from their classrooms.  

 The Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) program commences at 

2.30pm on the last day of term.  

http://www.smh.com.au/national/reading-together-still-important-after-children-start-school-expert-says-20130827-2sntd.html#ixzz42GKTODYk
http://www.smh.com.au/national/reading-together-still-important-after-children-start-school-expert-says-20130827-2sntd.html#ixzz42GKTODYk


TWILIGHT SPORTS  

TUESDAY 15TH March 2016  

Another fun community event at 

Parkhill Primary School  
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